
 
 
 
 
 
 
CORRECTIVE NOTICE 
PROPOSAL TO EXPAND WATERGATE SCHOOL 
 
Please note the following corrections in regard to the Statutory Notice published on 12 
January 2018 to expand Watergate School (a Foundation Special School) 
 
Further to a request from Lewisham Council to Watergate School Governing Body and 
discussions between Lewisham Council and Watergate School Governing Body with regard 
to the need for additional school places for children with Severe Learning Difficulties, and the 
subsequent completed initial public consultation; 
 
That notice is given in accordance with Section 19 (1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006 and the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) 
Regulations 2013/3110 that the Governing Body of Watergate School proposes to expand 
the permanent capacity of Watergate School (Lushington Road, London SE6 3WG) from 
108 pupils to 167 pupils to help meet the need for additional places as identified and 
requested by the Council. The anticipated implementation date of this prescribed alteration is 
September 2019. 
 
The full proposal has also been updated to reflect this correction, along with the correct 
status of the school (Foundation Special), copies of which can be obtained via the Lewisham 
website 
www.lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/Pages/School-statutory-notices.aspx 
or direct from Matt Henaughan, Strategic Service Planning and Business Change, 3rd Floor 
Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU, matt.henaughan@lewisham.gov.uk 
 
Within four weeks from the date of publication of the initial proposal, any person may 
comment on, support, or object to the proposal via the Lewisham Consultation Portal 
www.lewisham.gov.uk/consultation or in writing to Matt Henaughan at the address or email 
above. 
 
The closing date for responses is 12 noon, 9 February 2018. 
 
Signed: Matt Henaughan, Strategic Service Planning and Business Change, Children and 
Young People’s Services 
 
Publication date: 12 January 2018 
Corrective notice published: 7 February 2018 
 


